VOP NEWS

Village of Pesotum PO Box 200 Pesotum, IL 61863 Phone/Fax: (217) 867-2275 www.pesotum.org www.facebook.com/pesotum

COMMUNITY EVENTS

Happy Easter!!!

The Boy Scouts have organized an Easter Egg Hunt! This event will be held at 10am at the Pesotum United Methodist Church on Saturday, April 4th. Please bring your family by and share in the fun!

TBA- Summer Park Series

Be on the lookout for the Summer Park Series! We hope to host four events this summer and are always looking for input. If you have suggestions or would like to help out, please post to the Village of Pesotum Facebook page.

\$\$\$ Garage Sales \$\$\$

Pesotum Community Garage Sales will be held on Friday, May 1st & Saturday, May 2nd from 7:30am until 3:30 pm. If you will be hosting a garage sale, please post a message to www.facebook.com/pesotum to share with the community! Please include the address & hours that your sale will be open. You may also choose to include some details as to what types of items you will have available.



Pesotum Clean-Up Day will be Saturday, June 13th. The dumpsters will be available from 7am until noon and will be located to the east of the railroad tracks, across from the American Legion. This is available to residents of Pesotum only, proof of residency may be required.

VOLUNTEER & MEMBERSHIP OPPORTUNITIES

Wanted: New Members

The American Legion and Sons of the American Legion are always looking for new members! If you are interested in joining the American Legion, please contact Nick Adcock at 217/361-8910 or nadcock@ahwllc.com. Meetings are held on the second Monday of the month. If you are interested in joining the Sons of the American Legion, please contact Alan Holt at 217/649-9402 or Stuart Schaefer at 217/867-2421 or stuartschaefer@prodigy.net. Meetings are held on the second Wednesday of the month.

Volunteer Firefighters Needed!

The Pesotum fire department is looking for both male and female volunteers and encourage people with a medical background to apply. Meetings are held the first three Mondays of each month with medical training on the third Monday. If you are interested in applying or would like more information, please contact Chaz McCrone at 217/474-4539.

Searching for Storm Spotters

The Village of Pesotum is always looking for trained spotters for severe storm season! There is a FREE spotter training class at 6:30pm on Thursday, March 26th at Parkland College. Pre-registration is not required and classes run 2-2.5 hours in length. If you are interested in spotting for Pesotum, please contact Rob Russian at (217)530-3285.

Adopt a flower bed!

We are looking for volunteers to adopt flower beds to help keep our community beautiful! Anyone that wants to adopt a flower bed will be responsible for planting and maintaining their chosen flower bed. If you are interested, please contact Joyce Ragle at jr.dr2@hotmail.com or 217/246-8204.

Kindergarten Pre-Registration Orientation

This meeting will be held on Monday, April 13th at 6:30 pm at Unity West Elementary. It is for parents of children turning 5 on or before September 1, 2015. If you have any questions, please call the Unity West Elementary office at 217/485-3918. No fees will be collected at this meeting, it is informational only.

REMINDERS!

- As Spring approaches, we would like to remind you to review the Village Ordinance regarding the burning of debris. You may burn yard waste ONLY! Please be mindful of the weather and avoid burning on windy days and near homes and other structures.
- Please remember to vote in your local election on April 7th!
 Your vote can make a difference!